
 

 

ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING: To be held on Tuesday 18 October 
at the Alby Schultz Meeting Centre, Cooper St Cootamundra. 
Commencing and livestreamed at 6pm. Members of the public 
may address Council on matters related to an associated agenda 
item only, as part of the Public Forum. 

FOOTPATH PROJECT: Work has commenced this week, on a new 
footpath in Sutton St, Cootamundra (weather permitting). While 
these works are underway, the carparking on the western side of 
Sutton St will be closed, in sections between the Mackay & Hurley 
St intersections. Pedestrians will be required use footpaths on the 
eastern side of Sutton St, or other preferred paths for the duration 
of works. Parking may not be available in this area. 

DRIVE TO CONDITIONS AND OBEY TRAFFIC SIGNALS: Patching of 
Bitumen on Shire roads is continuing as weather conditions permit. 
Motorists are urged to drive to conditions and obey traffic signals 
in place whilst the repairs are being undertaken. 

FLOOD DAMAGE REPAIR: Council crews are repairing damaged 
roads due to recent flood events. Motorists are urged to drive to 
conditions and obey traffic signals in place whilst the repairs are 
being undertaken.  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: Cootamundra’s Bradman Cottage is 
looking for volunteers. Volunteering can be on a weekly, 
fortnightly, or monthly basis and expands social networks, 
provides new skills, and makes a difference to your community. 

FREE MOBILE PHONE HELP: Wallendbeen Hall 10 October 2022 & 
Coolac Hall 11 October 2022. We’ll help you master the basics. To 
book a free one on one 45-minute session Ph 02 6940 2200.  

WEED SPRAYING NOTICE: Council advises residents across the 
region that weed spraying will be undertaken. Notification is made 
in accordance with the Pesticide Regulation 1995. Herbicide 
application will occur during the months of June 2022 to December 
2022 in the towns and village streets and lanes, for the eradication 
of weeds on the roadside and culverts, and in public spaces. 

COOTAMUNDRA LIBRARY NEWS: Free technology help service: 
Help with your tablet or phone, or basic computer use. Tuesdays 
and Thursdays by appointment: ph. 6940 2200. 
 
 

YOUR NEW CAREER COULD BE IN LOCAL GOVERNMENT! COUNCIL 
IS CURRENTLY RECRUITING FOR: Parks & Gardens Team Leader 
based in Gundagai. A great opportunity for a motivated person 
who loves the outdoors and takes pride in their community. 
Apprentice Horticulturist based in Cootamundra. A career 
opportunity for an inspired person who wants to pursue a career 
in garden cultivation and management. Applications for these 
positions close 5pm Friday 7 October 2022. Water & Sewer 
Operator based in Gundagai. Applications for this position close 
5pm Friday 30 September 2022. Further information and a 
Position Descriptions for the above are available by contacting 
Council on 1300 459 689 or Council’s website 
www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au. NOTE: Applicants must adequately address 
the selection criteria contained in the Position Descriptions. Failure 
to do so may result in your application not being considered. 
Applicants must also include a Resume. Applications, addressed to 
the Interim General Manager should be submitted by post to 
Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council, PO Box 420, 
Cootamundra NSW 2590, delivered to Council’s offices at 
Cootamundra or Gundagai or by email to mail@cgrc.nsw.gov.au. 

GUNDAGAI LIBRARY REDUCED HOURS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE: 
We regretfully advise that all scheduled school holiday activities 
run by the Gundagai Library will be cancelled due to unforeseen 
circumstances. Council has advised that the Gundagai Library 
hours will be reduced to 10am-2pm Monday to Friday until further 
notice. Council apologises for any inconvenience. 

SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS ON TIMBER RAIL VIADUCT OI BELL 
DRIVE GUNDAGAI: Transport for NSW will carry out maintenance 
and safety improvement work to the timber rail viaduct in 
Gundagai in September and October. Work will be carried out on 
sections of the viaduct along OI Bell Drive and Middleton Drive to 
improve safety for transport customers. Recent heavy rainfall and 
flooding has caused sections of the historic bridge to deteriorate. 
The work will reduce the risk of falling debris and allow vehicles 
and pedestrians to safely travel under the bridge. Traffic changes 
along OI Bell Drive will be in place for the duration of the work. 
Stop signs at either side of the underpass on OI Bell Drive has been 
installed with other signage advising transport customers of 
potential falling debris. Transport is working quickly and in 
consultation with Council to carry out this work. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HORSES AND VEHICLES: Can be a volatile combination. Horse 
riders have the same rights as drivers on our roads but are also 
entitled to special safety considerations. As part of Council’s 
October road safety campaign, riders are invited to share photos 
of their horses with their road safety messages. Send photos to 
mail@cgrc.nsw.gov.au for a chance to win great prizes! Kids can 
also win through our Rein In Your Road Safety colouring 
competition. See Council’s socials for more tips for riders and 
drivers staying safe on our roads. 

ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD 27 SEPT 2022: Council 
endorsed the Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council Road 
Safety Action Plan 2022-2026.  The Road Safety Action Plan 2022-
2026 is Council’s five-year plan for the delivery of road safety 
outcomes in the CGRC area. The aim of the Road Safety Action Plan 
is to improve the overall safety of the users of CGRC’s road network 
to reduce road trauma and the impacts on the community. Council 
has adopted the Safe Systems model approach to Road Safety by 
inclusively catering for all groups using the road system, and seeks 
to actively educate the surrounding community and visitors by 
promoting safer speeds, safer travel, and safer road  
user behaviour. 

CHECK OUT WWW.CGRC.NSW.GOV.AU – SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES – FOR A RANGE OF SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES FOR ALL AGES.  

REMEMBER DOUBLE DEMERIT POINTS IN FORCE THIS 
LONG WEEKEND FROM MIDNIGHT 30 SEPTEMBER TO 
MIDNIGHT 3 OCTOBER 2022 
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